Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
The Valerin Group, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, December 16, 2020, 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: Online – Must register for the US 41 at Gulfstream Avenue virtual public meeting by following the link below.
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/5509486051509451791
After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the meeting. Those who prefer to listen to the webinar over the phone may call in to the toll-free number (213)929-4231 or toll free at 1(866)901-6455 and enter code 671-872-151# to join at the time of the meeting.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation invites you to attend a virtual public information meeting regarding a roundabout construction project at the intersection of US 41 at Gulfstream Avenue in Sarasota, Florida.
The primary purpose of this project will consist of converting the existing signalized intersection at US 41 at Gulfstream Avenue to a roundabout to improve non-motorized connectivity and access, as well as vehicular traffic flow and operations, between the City of Sarasota's Downtown Central Business District (CBD) and the Bayfront area.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no agenda.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the American with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator at 1(863)519-2287 or by email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the public meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Alice Ramos, Community Outreach Specialist at (941)217-7772 or by email at Alice.Ramos@dot.state.fl.us.
